CENWW-OD-EL                                                                                                                     6/19/2012 
MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD:   MFR 12LWG 003

Subject:  On 19 June at 1500 hrs, Lower Granite Operators reported a large dock section in front of spillway #4 .  It is about 15ft wide x 40ft long.  No structural damage has happened to our equipment yet, but the operating project is concerned, damage could happen to the spill gates.  Therefore, we have temporarily closed the RSW and reduced spill to allow boat access to remove the dock section.  The operating project anticipates to resume normal spill by 1700 hrs. this afternoon..

Explanation of Incident:  

Our Timeline is as follows:
19 June 2012
1500 – Activity Hazard Analysis (AHA) was accepted by Control Room and reviewed by persons involved.

1510 - Operator commenced shifting spill pattern to increase spill on spill-bays 8 - 2, to compensate for loss of RSW's spill rate.

1543 - All spill is on spill-bays 2-8 and RSW spill is at zero.

1555 - BRZ accessed by work boat.

1600 - Boat connected to debris and pulled free of spill-bay.

1606 - Boat reported out of BRZ

1607 - Commenced changing spill pattern back to normal.  Started spilling RSW and then reconfigured remaining spill-bays to previous settings for a rate of 20kcfs.

1617 - Normal spill pattern resumed

A picture of the dock being pulled away in the forebay is below:
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